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Senior Stewards Report 
 

Name of Track Ajax Downs  

Date Wednesday, September 1 2021 Post-time 1:30PM 

Weather Race 1 – 9 Temp: +24C partly cloudy wind from the 
South at 11kmh. 

 

Track Conditions  Fast    

Number of Races 9  

Scratches         Vet: 2 Stewards: 0 Track: 0  

 

Senior Steward Associate Steward Associate Steward 

Allan T. Stiff Frederick E. Brethour Fenton K. Platts (Remotely) 

 
 

 

Office:  
 

- The Stewards held a review with Jockey Max Badal concerning his urging in race eight last 
week (August 25, 2021) while riding the horse, Phil Jefferson. Mr. Badal was found to be in 
violation of AGCO rule 9.27.05 (b) (urging, excessive) and is subject to a monetary penalty 
of $200 for his first offence in a one-year period. Ruling #1312840 
 

- The Stewards held a review with Jockey Ismael Mosqueira concerning the giving two calls 
in race three today. Mr. Mosqueira was found to be in violation 15.09.01 (j) (acceptable 
business practices) and is subject to a $100 monetary penalty. Ruling #1312930 

 
- The Stewards spoke to Race Secretary Allen Hadley and Trainer Jason Pascoe about 

AGCO rule 9.21 (the naming of riders at time of entry). 

 
Race 1:  
 

- The electronic timer malfunctioned; hand times were utilized. 
 
Race 2:  
 

- #3 Rapter (Josh Scott), (finished ninth) broke in the air. 

 



 
Race 3:  
 

- #2 Countryfried Chicken (Helen Vanek), (finished eighth) broke awkwardly. 
 

 
Race 4: 
 

- #3 Perrier Special (Tony Phillips), (finished first) showed symptoms of epistaxis and was 
placed on the Veterinarians list after the race. 

 
Race 5: 
 

- The Stewards reviewed the break between #2 Jazz Steppin (Rachael Isaccs), (finished 
fourth) and #3 Pegasos Two Underpar (Josh Scott), (finished third). #3 stumbles badly on 
the break and comes down to #2. #2 is never compromised. No placings were necessary. 

 
Race 6: 
 

- #2 Summers Grace (trained by Chantelle Bourgeois) was a late scratch in the paddock by 
the Association Veterinarian. It was announced that there will be no triactor wagering on 
this race due to the late scratch. 
 

- Stewards’ inquiry and Jockey claim of foul #4 Upandover (Cory Spataro), (finished second 
and was placed first) on #5 Signature Eyes (Tony Phillips), (finished first and was placed 
second). #5 goes down to #4 midway through the stretch and #5 interferes with #4, turning 
the #4 outward. #5 Signature Eyes finished first and was placed second for causing 
interference to #4 Upandover. 

 
Inquiry Video: https://youtu.be/yAxN93GkGHk  
 
The Stewards will be holding a review next week with Jockey Tony Phillips concerning his 
placing in this race. 

 
Race 7:  
 

- Prior to the race seven the Stewards excused Jockey Ismael Mosqueira from his last three 
mounts. 
 

- The Stewards approved a late rider change for #1 Whos Hot Now from Ismael Mosqueira to 
Ricardo Moreno. 
 

- Inquiry, Jockeys claim of foul #3 Winning Okie (Max Badal), (finsihed sixth) on #1 Who Hot 
Now (Ricardo Moreno), (finsihed fourth). #3 is away slow, #1 comes outward as #3 is 
coming over behind the #1 into the two path. #3 is never compromised. The Jockey claim of 
foul was disallowed. 

 
 
Inquiry Video: https://youtu.be/MhHcpTVYbeg  

 
Race 8: 

- The Stewards approved a late rider change for #1 Jess A Deal from Ismael Mosqueira to 
Ricardo Moreno. 



Race 9: 
 

- The Stewards approved a late rider change for #6 Down In Carolina from Ismael Mosqueira 
to Carly Furlonger 
 

Handle: $159,529 
 
(This report was reviewed by Fred Brethour prior to sending) 
      

 

 


